Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Cosmetology
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Cosmetology has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Denise Hickey on February 17, 2022. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition: On December 3, 2021, the Petitioner sought a determination from the Board as to whether it is in the scope of practice for a licensed facial specialist to utilize the “BioRevitalization Peel PRX-T33,” product and whether this specific product is within the definition of a Level III chemical peel. The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Vol. 47, No. 239, on December 13, 2021, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Board, at its duly-noticed public meeting held on January 25, 2022, declined to issue a declaratory statement in response to Petitioner’s questions where a statute, rule or order of the Board were not identified, because Petitioner fails to identify any facts or circumstances particular to Petitioner; the Petition fails to comply with the requirements of Rule 28-105.002, F.A.C.; and because Petitioner fails to identify Petitioner’s standing to request a statement from agency.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Krista Woodard, Executive Director, Board of Cosmetology, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0783, Krista.Woodard@dbpr.state.fl.us.
